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The Issue Bath & North East Somerset Council has a statutory requirement to 
submit an Annual Monitoring Report (AMR) to the Secretary of State 
by 31st December each year. The AMR is a component of the Local 
Development Framework (LDF) and it performs two key tasks: 
(i) The review of plan production progress i.e. an assessment of 

the implementation of the Local Development Scheme (LDS) 
and; 

(ii) The monitoring of plan output to assess the extent to which 
Development Plan policies are being implemented and the 
degree to which the objectives of the Local Development 
Framework are being met. 

Decision Date 13th December 2010 

The decision The Cabinet Member agrees the Annual Monitoring Report for 
submission to the Secretary of State and for publication. 

Rationale for 
decision 

Preparation and submission of the AMR is a statutory requirement. 

Financial and budget 
implications 

Progress on the LDS commitments has contributed in the past to the 
calculation of Planning Delivery Grant from central government. In the 
future, the Department for Communities and Local Government has 
indicated that this aspect of planning grant will be linked to house 
building rates through the ‘New Homes Bonus Scheme’. 

Issues considered Sustainability, Other Legal Considerations 

Consultation 
undertaken 

The Council's Monitoring Officer. 

How consultation 
was carried out 

Discussion with relevant officers. 

Other options 
considered 

None. 
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Date of Signature  

Subject to Call-in until 5 Working days have elapsed following publication of the decision 

 


